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Christine Kelleher is a Board Member of the Fragile X Association of Australia and its NSW Parent Support Representative. Ms Kelleher is also a Fragile X carrier and a mother of three adult children – two of whom have been diagnosed with Fragile X Syndrome. 

Ms Kelleher strongly believes that greater awareness and education is needed for healthcare professionals and the wider community to ensure earlier testing and diagnosis for children suspected of having              Fragile X Syndrome. 

Ms Kelleher’s first son, Kieran, now 23, was diagnosed with Fragile X at the age of eleven. As a toddler, Ms Kelleher noticed Kieran was slow to develop sitting, walking and talking skills, and she took him to visit numerous doctors, specialists and pediatricians – all of whom were unable to pinpoint the exact cause of Kieran’s developmental delay. Following advice from a family-friend who had children living with Fragile X, Ms Kelleher persuaded the family pediatrician to administer Fragile X testing for her whole family. Once Kieran was properly diagnosed, the Kelleher family was finally in a position to understand his condition and manage his daily routine. 
As a result of Kieran’s diagnosis, it was also revealed that Ms Kelleher is a carrier of the Fragile X gene, and her daughter has full mutation Fragile X. Ms Kelleher says her daughter was greatly affected by the inadequate testing process, enduring a lonely childhood and subject to bullying from her peers at school. Ms Kelleher says had her family known of the genetic condition they could have rethought their entire education and management programme.
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For more information, or to coordinate an interview with Ms Kelleher, please contact Denise Vrontas or Kirsten Bruce at VIVA! Communications on 02 9884 9011 or 0414 524 383 / 0401 717 566.
